November 7th, 2006 Co-op Board of Directors meeting

Meeting called to order at 1835

Next meeting confirmed to be Tuesday December 5th, 2006 at 1830, with dinner before at 1800

1.  First order of business is approval of the minutes for October 3rd, 2006 meeting



Corrections to minutes:  Kathleen was not present





    Grammar – fix I the future to In the future.


Minutes approved as amended.

2.  Approval of the Agenda


Add:  Information from commerce and labor – brought by Joe Thompson

3.  General Manager Financial Report.


Things look good.  End of the year profitability should be good.  


Starting this month extra money will be put into the money market account and taken out 


as needed.  


Joe Thompson asked if the new bagel shop has affected our business.  Kenna replied no.

Phil Ronniger asked about the member loans.  Kenna reported that they are being paid 


back over 4 to 6 years, currently just paying the interest.

This report took 15 minutes

4.  Policy B8 discussion


Kim voiced that the policy needed more specifics.  Kenna replied that the policy is 
inherently vague.


Kenna asked if # 2 was useful, and that doesn’t #4 cover the same information?


Kim added: “as shown on the monthly management report to the BOD”.


All agreed.


Kathleen added: “current” to #4  based on Current NCGA guidelines.


B8 goes to committee with the above amendments.

This policy took 25 minutes

5.  Break for photo’s

10 minutes

6.  Policy B10 Discussion


Bill brought up that we should have Officers and Directors insurance.  Donal agrees.  It 
would cost $2,700/year.  Shawn didn’t follow up with a second quote.  Kim suggested 
that we put this on next months agenda.


Add a # 7 about backing up informational assets.

# 7.  Ensure that the CO-OP’s electronic information is backed up and protected 
according to industry standards.  


Leave # 2 as written.


Change # 3   Delete board appointed…..   to read “generally accepted accounting 
procedures”.


Change # 5   The GM will  “set a procedure and timeline to”  ensure…..

This policy took 23 minutes.

7.  Policy C1


Change 3F to read Information may be requested “by an individual board member” but if 
such request….


Phil expressed a concern about the negative language in the policies.  He suggested that 
the committee re-write the policy before we consider it.


Kim stated we need new electronic versions of the policies.

This policy took 10 minutes.
8.  Board Retreat


Kenna’s questions:



What is the budget?  Who is facilitating?


Phil asked Donal for retreat ideas.  He suggested a low budget cabin in the middle of 
everywhere.  We can facilitate it ourselves and do our own cooking – using the meal prep 
as part of the bonding time.


Board retreat prospective dates:    February 3rd and February 24th 


Donal will get information to Phil.

This took 20 minutes.

9.  Other.


Next meeting is Tuesday December 5th   Dinner at 5:30, meeting starts at 6:00


Kathleen suggested that all the documents coming to us be sent in one folder for easier 
downloading.


Candidacy packet needs to be updated and who should distribute it?  Kenna and board president?  
Every board member?


Do we need a board member job description?


Jan suggested a time table.


Joe talked about a tax savings for training employees. 

This took 13 minutes 

Move to adjourn at 8:36    Total meeting time was 2 hours and one minute.

